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Appendix C
	
	Date: 7th August 2017

	
	Our  Ref: CPD 13602017

	
	Your Ref:

	
	Direct Line:
01707 355225

e-mail: gerry.brophy@herts.pnn.police.uk

	
	

	
	

	
	


Re. Proposed Play Area, Chorleywood.
Dear Charlotte,
                        Thank you for contacting this office. You have requested that I look at an area of open land to assess its suitability for consideration as a young children’s play area. The area is indicated in the picture below.
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As you will be aware, I met with your colleague, Lisa Cook at the location last week to walk the area. I also enlisted the assistance of two of the local PCSO’s who were able to give a local perspective on the general area. A limited crime pattern analysis of the area does not give rise to any particular concerns.
I am aware that the question of whether to build a play area and if so where, has been around for quite some time now. I have no desire to become involved in this aspect of the subject; rather I will confine my comments to the question of suitability of this location from a crime prevention and safety aspect only.
In assessing a location, I must consider many things of which some will be factual, but of necessity some will be more subjective and based on my experience and training.

The intended users of this facility are the young children and their parents or carers who live in the nearby housing, shown to the South of the indicated plot. The land is on the same side of the railway tracks, which negates the need to use the very narrow railway bridge nearby. This is a positive.
However, in order to access this land, it is still necessary to cross a narrow unlit lane, which is the feeder road into the station car park. This lane carries relatively high levels of commuter traffic for two well defined periods of time each day. The remainder of the time, traffic is relatively low. I would anticipate that most pedestrian crossings would occur outside the heavy use periods and during daylight conditions. I would still give serious consideration to some form of traffic calming feature or assisted crossing facility.

The intended area is covered at the moment with a number of mature trees, which are themselves covered in bushes and secondary plant growth causing an overgrown and enclosed feeling with no clear sightlines out towards the housing. The main issue here is the lack of natural surveillance into and out of the site. This must be addressed before any children are allowed to play here.
It will be essential to remove all the bushes and weeds that surround the trees, to open up the area to ensure natural surveillance from both the nearby housing and also the passing motorists. This should not require the removal of the trees themselves. From dealings with similar schemes, I am given to understand that this stripping back is beneficial for the trees. It allows better air circulation and therefore healthy tree growth.
This stripping back would have to occur on both sides of the road to allow clear sightlines between the housing and the intended play area. 
The area is bounded to the North by a railway line with a standard railway fence. This fence is in need of some attention. It has become very tired and will need some work to ensure it is fit for purpose. 

The main path into the site is on an incline and would need some treatment to allow access when the ground is wet and slippery. Consider a handrail and some form of ‘steps’ to allow good grip under foot. I would anticipate that a lot of users will have ‘buggies’ of some form with them. Consideration must also be given to allow good disabled access.
The immediate area containing the play equipment should be surrounded by a small open ‘hoop top’ type fence to keep small children in, and also dogs out of the area. This would also stop footballs or other toys rolling down towards the road.
I would caution against employing any play equipment that has a ‘roof’ or other enclosure that would be attractive as a meeting place for older youths. For the same reason no artificial lighting should be supplied.

I would also recommend serious consideration be given to the installation of CCTV, to monitor the area during the day. This would supply an element of reassurance to users and also help to ensure that the equipment doesn’t get vandalised. 

Whilst this location may not be a text book perfect location, I am happy to say that with the necessary details and considerations in place, this location can be made safe and secure enough to be used as a children’s play area.    
All the very best

Gerry Brophy
Principal Crime Prevention Design Advisor 
Police Headquarters

Stanborough Road

Welwyn Garden City

Hertfordshire

AL8 6XF
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